
 

 

  
 

 
Date:   May 22, 2018 

To: Great Lakes Water Authority Audit Committee 

From:  Nicolette N. Bateson, CPA, Chief Financial Officer/Treasurer  

Re:  Review of the FY 2017 Detroit General Retirement System Plan Actuarial Report 
 

Background:  When the Great Lakes Water Authority (GLWA) assumed operations of the 
regional water and sewer systems on January 1, 2016, it also assumed a pro-rata share of 
the frozen legacy defined benefit pension (referenced as “Component II”) liabilities related 
to service provided to the regional systems for the Detroit Water & Sewerage Department 
(DWSD) Division of the Detroit General retirement System Plan (DGRS) pension plan.  The 
allocation of those liabilities is 70.3% GLWA and 29.7% DWSD.  As part of the City of 
Detroit’s bankruptcy Plan of Adjustment (POA), the DWSD Division is required to be funded 
at $45.4 million per year with representations that the Division would be nearly fully 
funded by June 30, 2023 with any tail liability payment in FY 2024.   

Analysis:  The FY 2017 DGRS Actuarial Report was issued by the retirement system’s 
actuaries, GRS Retirement Consulting, on May 1, 2018.  That actuarial report is attached. 

As this report was recently received, there are a number of questions that staff has 
identified and will report the results of the follow-up at a subsequent Audit Committee 
meeting. 

Topic 1 – FY 2024 and Beyond Funding Requirements 

From pages 2 and 11 of the report (excerpt below), the FY 2024 is projected to be either 
$7.1 Million or $9.1 Million depending on the funding policy selected by DGRS. 

Funding Policy 1 is based on amortizing the UAAL over the average remaining 
service life of active members (7 years for DWSD) using level dollar amortization. 

Funding Policy 2 is based on amortizing the UAAL with level principal payments 
over a closed 30-year period plus interest. This method is also known as level 
principal declining interest amortization. 



While it is good news that the annual, combined DWSD Division payments by DWSD and 
GLWA move from $42.9 million (net of plan administrative fees of $2.5 million) per year to 
$7.1 Million or $9.1 Million, this is significantly more than what was outlined in the POA.  

 

 

Topic 2 – Clarity Regarding Terminate Employees  

It also appears that there is a legal question by the actuaries (except below) as noted 
below.  The third sentence below is consistent with prior years and GLWA’s expectations.  
It is expected that this could be readily addressed with the appropriate parties.   



 

 Proposed Action:  None. 

 


